
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 28, 2014 
 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette             

 

Guests:     Rebecca Brown, Road Agent Douglas Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board members met with Road Agent Douglas Glover and Town Forest/ACT Representative 

Rebecca Brown on Trumpet Round Road.  There has been a parking problem during the winter 

with people using the Town Forest Trails parking in the way of the Town plows.  The group 

discussed property boundaries and Rebecca will verify the Town Forest lines.  The board will 

review further in regard to property owners/boundaries/roadwork and make a recommendation to 

the Town Forest Committee. 

 

The board reviewed the applicants for the open position on the Town Highway Department.  

Three finalists have been selected and interviews will be scheduled for Saturday May 3, 2014.  

Chief Wentworth, Chairman Connors, Mr. Glover, AA Gaudette and a member of the highway 

committee will comprise the interview committee. 

 

MS. CONNORS updated the other board members on a project that the Easton Conservation 

Commission is working on involving the New Hampshire River Management and Protection 

Program and also a proposal about the Ammonoosuc Watershed Stream Corridor Private 

Landowner Conservation Feasibility Study through ACT. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that she had met with Roy Duddy from PSNH in regard to the Energy 

Efficiency Programs for Municipal Customers.  Mr. Duddy will have a representative contact Jim 

Keefe for a walk through of both the Meetinghouse and Crapo Building in regard to light savings.  

The Meetinghouse was done previously but there needs to be better lighting in the building.  In 

addition there are more incentives available to help with replacing electric, oil or propane fired 

heating and hot water systems with energy efficient models. 

 

The board signed a renewal for a Discretionary Preservation Easement for Sandra White on Map 

213, Lot 1.   

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the minutes of April 21, 1014, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD.   The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to 

adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM. The next 

regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday May 5, 2014 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

5:30PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 


